

MOSSPARK AND CORKERHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes from Meeting: Monday 19th February 2018

CHAIR: Diane Andrews SECRETARY (acting): Linsey Wilson

TREASURER: Tommy Lindsay

Members in attendance: Diane Andrew, Maria Bradley, Eddie Gethins, Mandy Running, Linda Wood, Tommy Lindsay, Karen Donaldson, Josephine Dunnachie Apologies: Joanne Power, Karen Donaldson, Humza Yousaf, Councillor Elaine

McSporran, Councillor Jim Kavanagh, Councillor Matt Kerr

Councillors and Official: Councillor Alex Wilson

Community Police: Not in attendance.

Members of the Public: 6

WELCOME – MEETING OPENED BY CHAIRPERSON – Diane Andrew

PRESENTATION FROM GLASGOW SOUTH WEST FOODBANK

- Community council will promote any updates from the foodbank on our facebook page
- <u>Donations of £445 made by Linsey Wilson and Diane Andrew's given to Ian</u>
 McGregor from the foodbank

INTRODUCTION TO THE HARVEST CHURCH MADE BY SCOTT HAMILTON

- Keen to be involved in community events and shall get volunteers for our next clean up
- Renovating the church
- Service at 10.30am on Sundays

UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS: All welcome!

- Community Clean up 21st April 2018 Mandy Running Organising, Linsey
 Wilson creating event on facebook and contacting councillors
- Tommy Lindsay will try and attend Summer Sessions meeting

FACEBOOK UPDATES

• Pensioners afternoon tea - Diane Andrew to contact two ladies from the facebook group to see if volunteers can be found to assist with event

VENUE FOR COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETINGS

 it was decided that Monday evenings were most suitable for the majority of members, however Corkerhill Community Hall is unavailable • <u>Linsey Wilson to contact Mosspark Baptist Church to see if meetings could be</u> held in their hall

COUNCILLORS

<u>Councillor Elaine McSporran (not in attendance, however report submitted before meeting)</u>

- Raised the issue regarding parking on the grass and we are currently looking into ways we can find a resolution as in some cases there is no quick fix.
- Myself and Councillor Wilson visited Corkerhill with a Council Officer to discuss the issues of litter and condition of the lane leading to Pollok Park. I am pleased to say that within an hour of our visit the fly tipping and general litter was removed. There is minimal soil on the verge and it is not possible to install drainage, or to fork the area to assist with the water draining away. There are also several electricity cables beneath the area at both the top and bottom of the verge where a soakaway could possibly have been installed so will look at alternative drainage solutions. The local team will check the path for water and detritus each time the play area is inspected, which is up 4 times per week. During cold weather, the path will be gritted and I can confirm this was carried out this morning.
- Data received regarding a Nextbike station has been received and will forward this to you. A good location would be close to Corkerhill train station as this would serve surrounding communities Mosspark, Cardonald and Pollok including Clyde College and those using Pollok Park. If this is something we can take forward it would be good to look at avenues of funding and sponsors to help raise the costs. I can provide more information on this next month for costs and appropriate steps required.
- Traffic plan is moving forward and covering all aspects of the legalities we would expect this to start soon for work to commence in the Summer.
- Summer Sessions first engagement meeting takes place on 28 th March within Govan Police Station. So far Kendrick Lemar is the confirmed act but there will at least two
- Awaiting information on bus shelter for Mosspark Square to know if this is even a possibility
- The gates at Nethercraigs have not been locked resulting in some youths gathering with cars revving engines and playing loud music. This has been passed on to Glasgow Life to address with the duty officers to ensure the gates are locked after the building has cleared for the evening
- Corkerhill Neighbourhood Hall is currently being reviewed by council officers and an update can hopefully be provided at next month's meeting
- Mosspark Baptist Church were awarded funding to enable them to place a
 container on the grounds to provide extra space for the Foodbank and install
 fridge/freezers to allow them to offer a wider variety of foods which are
 fresher and more perishable. An update will be provided once this is in place
 and further feedback has been given.

Councillor Alex Wilson

- Thank you for snow clearing
- Police Scotland report crime is down in the area
- Will request cones are placed during match days again
- Pavement resurfacing on Mosspark Boulevard
- <u>Lane leading to Pollok Park, please see above report from Councillor Elaine</u>
 <u>McSporran</u>
- The work on the cemetery wall will resume shortly

Meeting Closed; Next Meeting: Monday 19th February 2018 at 7.30pm